Michael Nestico

From: Carrie Fox

Sent: Tuesday, July 14, 2020 1:43 PM

To: Michael Nestico

Subject: Fwd: Plaque on Park Stage

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

Date: July 14, 2020 at 1:08:34 PM EDT **To:** Carrie Fox <cfox@tarentumboro.com>

Subject: Plaque on Park Stage

I am writing to you to request your approval for this plaque to be placed on the back wall of the Tarentum Park Stage. The Plaque measures 12 inches by 12 inches and is made of stainless steel. It is to memorialize Mr Patrick Segriff. A resident of Tarentum his entire 63 year life. Pat worked at Allegheny Ludlum over 30 years and this is why I chose the plaque to be etched on stainless steel. But what Pat was most know for was his gift of music that he shared in our Valley for his entire life. He brought music to Tarentum Park year after year and always had the largest attendance no matter which band he performed with. Literally thousands of people listened to his music over the years and he took great pride and pleasure in the fact that this all took place in his hometown of Tarentum. I do not have a number of the amount of money this contributed to the Recreational Committee over the years but I'm sure anyone connected with it would say they were glad when he came to play. Unfortunately on April 6, 2020 Pat passed away from a stroke and he and his music was taken away from us and the community. As you know this was at the time when the Corona Virus had began its attack. Not only did we have to deal with this talented man's passing, no one was able to visit him in the ICU as he clung to life for three weeks nor were hundreds of his family, friends and fans able to pay thier respects to him at the funeral home. We all mourn his death. I am not asking for anyone to absorb any financial burden. I am asking you to PLEASE find it in your hearts to give the people in the AK Valley and particularly Tarentum, a way of remembering his musical contribution, his love for his hometown and it's people for his entire lifetime. If you do indeed approve this I would only ask that it would be mounted high enough with a ladder that it can not be easily defaced or vandalized. Thank you behalf of hundreds of local folks for your consideration

Yours Truly Michael Cornuet